GMEA General Meeting

September 27, 2011

Town Hall Meeting Room 4:00PM

In Attendance: President: Harold Munrow

1st Vice President: Phyllis Swift

2nd Vice President: Angela Giordano

Secretary: Absent

Treasurer: Terry Colletti

Receptionist: Absent

Representative Officer: Linda Marini

Approx. 22 members present.

Financial report was presented by Terry Colletti. She paid \$8,000 towards legal fees and \$20 website fee. Motion to approve was made and accepted.

Old Business:

Lawsuits still pending:

Cary Fleisher – We will be getting monetary restitution soon. Lawyers are working on a settlement.

Kieran Engold – Town was ordered to rehire her but has refused.

There are 2 new grievances that are being argued at Step 1.

There was no other old business and a motion to approve was made and approved.

New Business:

Harold reviewed what the issues are for 10 and 11 month employees going from 22 to 26 pay checks per year. Do to all of the variables it won't work out this year but will work for next year. Monique Christie from payroll discussed the payroll issues from the point of view of the payroll department.

The meeting was adjourned at 4:23 p.m.